Kenai Peninsula Borough
Assembly

MEMORANDUM

TO: Assembly President
Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly

FROM: Kelly Cooper, Assembly Member-'?g
DATE: October 22, 2024

RE: Resolution 2024-046: Recommending Support for Homer Wilderness Leaders
Grant Application for the Youth Trail Maintenance Initiative in Kachemak
Bay State Park, The Kenai National Wildlife Refuge and the Chugach
National Forest (Cooper)

It has come to my attention that Homer Wilderness Leaders (HoWL) will no longer be
doing work in Chugach National Park. Resolution 2024-046 needs amended as follows:

Amend the Title to read:

“A RESOLUTION RECOMMENDING SUPPORT FOR HOMER WILDERNESS
LEADERS GRANT APPLICATION FOR THE YOUTH TRAIL MAINTENANCE
INITIATIVE IN KACHEMAK BAY STATE PARK][,] AND THE KENAI NATIONAL
WILDLIFE REFUGE [AND THE CHUGACH NATIONAL FOREST]”

Amend the final Whereas clause to read:

“WHEREAS, HoWL is proposing trail maintenance projects in Kachemak Bay State Park, and
the Kenai National Wildlife Refuge[, AND THE CHUGACH NATIONAL FOREST]
and will take place on existing trails with the guidance and permission of State
Park, and Refuge[, AND NATIONAL FOREST] staff;”

Amend Section 1 to read:

“SECTION 1. That the Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly supports the application of the
Homer Wilderness Leaders for the Recreational Trails Program Grant offered
by the State of Alaska Division of Parks and Natural Resources for the Youth
Trail Maintenance Initiative in Kachemak Bay State Park, and the Kenai
National Wildlife Refuge [AND THE CHUGACH NATIONAL FORESTS].

Thank you.



